Inspiring World-Class Academic Achievement

May 1, 2024

Melrose Elementary Family Newsletter

Principal's Message

THANK YOU

On behalf of the faculty and staff at Melrose Elementary, I wanted to personally thank each of our families for making this a successful school year. I am so proud of the achievements and accomplishments of all our students. These would not be possible without your support in the classroom and out. Wishing you all a safe and fun filled summer!

INCOMING KINDERGARTEN TOURS MAY 6TH AND 7TH

Incoming Kindergarten students/families will be touring the building. If you know of any student who is of school age and lives within the Wooster City School and has not registered for next school year please, contact Mrs. Magers so we may get them registered.

FIELD DAY

Field day will be on **Tuesday, May 21th.** We are in need of volunteers to help with stations from approximately 1pm to 3:15pm. You may sign up via sign up genius on the Melrose Facebook page or at the following link if you would like to pick your station

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C44AEA 822A2FC1-48209405-melrose

Upcoming Event

May 1st

Domino's Dine to Donate

May 6th

3rd Grade Wilderness Center Field Trip-9:30 am- 1:30pm

May 7th

1st Grade Izaak Walton Field Trip-9:15am-12:30

May 9th

3rd Grade Historical Society Field Trip-

9-11:30am

4th Grade Edgewood MS Tour- 9:30AM

4th Grade Families Informational Night at Edgewood- 6-7pm

May 10th

4th Grade Brains and Brawn

May 13th - 17th

Right to Read Week

May 13th

Pacer Contest @ Edgewood- 12:30pm

May 14th

PTO Meeting 6:30pm

May 16th

Reading Under the Lights

May 20th

Fun Run Bounce House 9am- 3pm

May 21st

Melrose Picnic Lunch Melrose Field Day- 1-3:15PM Bosco's Dine to Donate

May 25th

Last Day of School

4th Grade Awards- 9:20-10:05AM 4th Grade Clap Out- 2:45-3:15PM

MRA AND TITLE SURVEYS

Please remember to fill out the MRA and Title Surveys through the link that was provided earlier. We are asking for our families (parents and guardians) to help our school recognize areas of strengths and areas of needed growth with our whole-school transformational process called the Leader in Me.

Reading Under the Lights

On *May 16th*, all Melrose Elementary Students will have the opportunity to read "under the lights" on Follis Field. Students will listen to stories by multiple community organizations as well as choosing 5 books for summer reading.

Look for information that will be sent home about our summer reading program.

LIBRARY BOOKS

All Library Books will be due/returned to the Library by *May 10th*. Students will be unable to check books ouit after *Friday, May 3th*.

PTO MEETING

Our next meeting will be held on *May 14th at 6:30p.m*. Childcare will be available.

First day of school for students will be August 21, 2024

Right To Read Week- May 13th-17th

Monday - Disney Royalty: Dress like Royalty (Dress to Impress)

Tuesday - Marvel Day: Wear a cape or Marvel clothing.

Wednesday - Sleeping Beauty: Wear pajamas

Thursday - Team Mickey or Minnie: Wear ears or a Disney hat for Reading Under the Lights.

Friday - Monsters University: Wear any college apparel.

BOYS AND GIRL'S CLUB

For the 2023-2024 school year Boys and Girls Club will cease before and after school services after May 17. Please look to the Melrose Facebook and District website in August for information regarding before and after school care services for the 2024-2025 school year.

4TH GRADE FAMILIES INFORMATION NIGHT AT EDGEWOOD

May 16th from *6-7pm* our 4th Grade families will have an opportunity to have any questions answered about their student's transition to Edgewood.

4TH GRADE AWARDS

MAY 25TH

4TH Grade Families are invited to celebrate our 4th graders starting at 9:20am till 10am.

4TH GRADE CLAP OUT/DISMISSAL

MAY 25TH

To ensure that our 4th grade students and families are able to leave immediately following the Clap Out at 2:45-3:15, we are asking all families that normally line up for Car Loop allow the 4th Grade families priority in the front of the line. We will have a cone on Sunset to allow 4th Grade families to line up first. Thank you for your cooperation.